The Mission of the Rock Creek PTC is to strengthen the relationship between school and
community in order to enhance the educational experience of every student. The PTC will raise
funds to support educational opportunities and supplement the needs of the school to promote
academic, cultural, and enrichment activities.

PTC Members Meeting May 19, 2022
Officially start at 6:30pm

In Attendance: President Chanel Sheragy, Secretary Becky Erion, Volunteer Coordinator
Michele Simantel, past president Sharon Zell, Marianthe Tuft VP 2, Erica Johnson
Communications chair, Tiffany Wiencken

Chanel shared the agenda:
Welcome

Current Projects:
-Fun Run

-Field Day request
-Board Election
-Treasure report
-Budget update
-Passive fundraising
-PTC funds
-Principal Update

Review the minutes - Sharon made a motion to approve the minutes, and Marianthe 2nd
the motion. All approved.



Update - Staff appreciation:

Huge Thank you to the committee - for all the planning emails, and planning activities
and Erica for all the follow up activities. Thank you.

Michele: Volunteer opportunities

The Fun Run on Sunday - we have enough volunteers. Show up at nine. Starts at
9:30am. Come!

Field Day: Volunteers needed. Older kids in the morning - 35 volunteers in the
morning and 6 additional volunteers for face painting. Stations run for a hour, and the
last 10 minutes is for popsicles. The older kids will be running the stations for the
younger kids. 6 volunteer spots for the younger kids in the afternoon. Vaccination cards
are required or exceptions. If you haven’t gone through the process in Better Impact the
volunteer opportunity won’t show up.

Art Lit - doing well with volunteers, thank you! The Art Lit coordinator Amanda Rust
is also working at Five Oaks. Five Oaks hasn’t has a Art lit coordinator in 20 years.

Field Trip - Better Impact in the system the field trip section had been dismantled
because of COVID. Its been fixed. If you are volunteering you need to sign in to Better
Impact on the computer or the app. The name of the app is My Impact.

Treasurer Report shared by Chanel - Leda Mareth not present at the meeting.
Passive Funding has brought in more money then expected.

The 5th grade send off party. Chose to buy t shirts like years in past. The cost of t shirts
has risen.

Papa Murphy brought in about $3,300 dollars in passive funding.
Teacher staff room update and refresh.

Potential field trips to finish the year.

Sharon:

New members for the PTC board for next year 2022-2023 school year.
Marianthe Tuft - President next year

Becky Erion - secretary next year

Jamie Khuu - treasurer

Lisa VP next year



Chanel will stay on as past president
JP-VP2

Need Volunteer Coordinator for next year
*Vote was in the chat* through Google form.

Official vote - unanimous vote for board members. The slate as is.

Tiffany Update:
Thank you for the appreciation week. It went beyond everyone’s expectation.
My personal favorite was the Hawaiian Shaved Ice.

Behind the scenes - how the staffing works: staffing is chosen by the professionals
through the BSD. The reports provided by the district has been surprisingly accurate.
Actual numbers per grade and projected number of students. Per grade how many
students per class.

General fund for allocation for teachers is 12 teachers for Rock Creek. Local option levy
funds create an additional teacher

This decision will be announced in the Rocketeer. The staffing will be shared tentatively
- staffing changes often through the summer. There will be opening in Beaverton across
the district.

Question about support staff and retention: 1 PE, 1 music, 1 counselor, 1/2 social
worker, ESL full time, student success coach, academic coach, all the staff will retain and
maintain the same.

The amount of volunteers will depend on teachers needs.
COVID is impacting the school and the teachers right now.

Question: Play in the park to meet kindergarten and first grade meet up. It can’t be at
Rock Creek because of the construction.

Please have the meet up for Rock Creek play dates for kindergarten and first grade.
Share the list of the teachers by the end of the school year.

The Actual number for the school is only 20 numbers over what is projected for the
school.

Additional Business:



OBOB coordinator Rowan asked for additional money of $50.00 to help purchase books
for the library to have couple sets of next years OBOB list of books. Leda made a
motion, Becky seconded the motion. All in favor - the motion passed.

Another motion by Leda to reimburse Erica for the subscription for Canva for $120.00.
This program was used for PTC design and formatting.

Tiffany asked if she could have a additional $400.00 calming tools for students, $650.00
for book room and $1,500 for summer enrichment. Leda offered the motion, Erica
seconded. The motion passed, all voted in favor.

Officially dismissed at 7:21pm.



